PASSAIC VALLEY WATER COMMISSION

NOTICE OF CONTRACT AWARD

EMERGENCY SITUATION

Passaic Valley Water Commission, a Municipal Corporation of the State of New Jersey, located
at 1525 Main Av., Clifton, N.J., has awarded a contract without competitive bidding as an
“Emergency Purchase” pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-6.

The resolution and certification authorizing it, on the recommendation of the Executive Director
and the Director of Engineering, and on advisement of General Counsel, are recorded in the
minutes and are available for public inspection in the office of the Administrative Secretary,
Passaic Valley Water Commission, 1525 Main Ave., Clifton, N.J.

Awarded to:

Services:

Date:

Fee:

Quality Controls Inc.
15 Industrial Park, Suite 1
Waldwick, N.J. 07463

Emergency condition currently exists. In July 2023, due to the Filter C-3
valve at the Little Falls Treatment Plant not closing properly, large
amounts of water entered the Equalization Basin and PVW(C’s
Operations department was unable to lower the levels at the Equalization
Basin. It was determined that all of the influent and drain valves are
leaking which notably reduces the efficiency and treatment capacity of
the Treatment Plant. There are 24 influent valves and 24 drain valves that
need to be replaced, of which 8 influent valves and 24 drain valves are
custom made by Henry Pratt with a 52-to-56 -week lead time, therefore
procuring these valves in advance of the construction contract will
expedite valves replacement. Conditions created by this event caused an
unacceptable situation which constitutes an immediate, direct,
demonstrable, and severe hazard to the health and safety of the public
and of the water system and which requires immediate action to
effectively and comprehensively address this emergency situation.

8/28/2023

$2,802,992.00

This is to certify the within is a true and correct
Action taken by the Board of Passaic Valley Water
Commission at its regular public meeting held on

Louis Amodio,
Administrative Secretary



